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Early Learning Advisory Council (ELAC) Meeting 
August 6, 2024 

State Agency and Partner Updates 
 

Department of Children, Youth, and Families (DCYF) Updates 
Rule Making Update – Recently Completed Rules 
 
Child-Specific Licenses to an Indian Child’s Family or Extended Family Member 
The Licensing Division filed WSR 24-12-067 to amend WAC 110-148-1326 to give DCYF the authority 
to issue child-specific licenses to an Indian child’s family or extended family member with children in 
the custody of an Indian tribe or the tribe’s child placing agency. This authority is required by Senate 
Bill 5683. The amended rule went into effect July 4, 2024. 
 
Early Childhood Education and Assistance Program (ECEAP) – Definition of Indian Child 
The Early Learning Division filed WSR 24-12-042 to amend WAC 110-425-0030 Definitions because the 
Fair Start for Kids Act (Engrossed Second Substitute Senate Bill 5237) requires DCYF to establish a 
definition of an Indian child that will be used for Early Childhood Education and Assistance Program 
(ECEAP) enrollment. The definition will include federally recognized tribal members and increase 
clarity around which children are eligible for enrollment as an Indian child into ECEAP programming. 
The amended rule went into effect July 1, 2024. 
For questions on WACs, please email the DCYF Policy Team dcyf.policyteam@dcyf.wa.gov 
 
Rule Making Update – Rules Under Development 
 
Working Connections Child Care – Eligibility 
The Washington State Department of Children, Youth, and Families (DCYF) Early Learning Division is 
amending rules on the eligibility requirements for child care and food assistance. DCYF is also 
amending rules to allow the following programs to be an approved activity for eligibility: birth to 
three Early Childhood Education and Assistance Program (ECEAP) and early Head Start programs. 
These amendments are required by legislation. More information can be found in WSR 24-14-053. 
 
Working Connections Child Care – Infant Enhancement Rate, Nonstandard Hours Bonus 
The DCYF Early Learning Division is revising the infant enhancement rate and non-standard hours 
bonus rate to align with legislative requirements. More information can be found in WSR 24-14-034. 
On July 1, 2024, these rules went into effect under emergency status 
 
Working Connections and Seasonal Child Care Subsidy Programs 
The Department of Children, Youth, and Families (DCYF) Early Learning Division is revising Chapter 
110-15 WAC Working Connections and Seasonal Child Care Subsidy Programs. The purpose of this 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinks-2.govdelivery.com%2FCL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Fwww.dcyf.wa.gov%252Fsites%252Fdefault%252Ffiles%252Fpdf%252Frules%252FWSR24-12-067.pdf%2F1%2F01010190b7205383-4fc02f8a-fd49-4784-8cfa-2abd98e8b1e6-000000%2FsQuLpt_mwsv8j2aO8Vsf4IgHKFxB9sh_qvt33ITuvQc%3D361&data=05%7C02%7Cerin.kerrigan%40dcyf.wa.gov%7C45d42d7e2d1b462e79e308dca4e75708%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638566561001194844%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2BPNA7QxwFjCwqGSDih7iNVc2JrLyxjD2vjJfYwVKsII%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinks-2.govdelivery.com%2FCL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Fwww.dcyf.wa.gov%252Fsites%252Fdefault%252Ffiles%252Fpdf%252Frules%252FWSR24-12-042.pdf%2F1%2F01010190b7205383-4fc02f8a-fd49-4784-8cfa-2abd98e8b1e6-000000%2Fobo7V6Sc6b_29i25_-tZd4lhRdFk-sNdhYgriw0eh_U%3D361&data=05%7C02%7Cerin.kerrigan%40dcyf.wa.gov%7C45d42d7e2d1b462e79e308dca4e75708%7C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%7C0%7C0%7C638566561001200943%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WWYfNfGcs%2FEMQ2BKh4sqET5dVixv0g5LBwiRbLekia8%3D&reserved=0
mailto:dcyf.policyteam@dcyf.wa.gov
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.dcyf.wa.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fpdf%2Frules%2FWSR24-14-053.pdf/1/01010190bd825e77-f5377e8b-418d-4602-9ec6-2f6714661757-000000/ov1L724BRotCOgF_ejy9xuioYYXsOAXAzys_1tkXLnI=361
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.dcyf.wa.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fpdf%2Frules%2FWSR24-14-034.pdf/1/01010190bd825e77-f5377e8b-418d-4602-9ec6-2f6714661757-000000/h6TKGN_jUYzV0DTyaTKQysG4sZA0tFpyr2ZTg0aMyns=361
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.dcyf.wa.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fpdf%2Frules%2FWSR24-14-035.pdf/1/01010190bd825e77-f5377e8b-418d-4602-9ec6-2f6714661757-000000/bgOBacQIGQ_PEYJe8Uj5M7RKJwUJSF7HCi3yph1G4vM=361
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rule-making is to clarify and update language to transition operations from Department or Social and 
Health Services (DSHS) to DCYF and use plain talk as required by Executive Order 23-02. 
The notice of intent for this rule-making was filed under WSR 24-15-069 on July 17, 2024. 
 
Rule Making Update – Proposed Rules 
 
Licensing – Multi-Licensed Foster Care Family Home and Family Home Child Care License 
The DCYF Licensing Division filed WSR 24-14-136 to open the public comment period on proposed 
rule amendments and proposed new rules to allow a family home to be licensed for both foster care 
and child care. The anticipated effects are more child care options within communities and increased 
placement options for children needing foster care. Furthermore, the proposed rules allow for 
continuity of care which is expected to create more stable experiences for impacted children. 
 
Working Connections Child Care – Eligibility 
The DCYF Early Learning Division filed WSR 24-14-137 to open the public comment period on 
proposed rule amendments to expand eligibility to people working in licensed child care centers and 
licensed family homes, specialty and therapeutic court participants, and undocumented children. This 
rulemaking will also establish eligibility for families with a parent participating in a state-registered 
apprenticeship with income less than 85% of the state median income who, within the last year, were 
approved for Working Connections Child Care. The proposed rules are currently in effect under 
emergency status.  

Additional State Agency/Partner Updates 
Office of Superintendent of Public Instruction (OSPI) 
 
No updates to share at this time.  
 
For more information, please contact Ryan Guzman at Ryan.Guzman@k12.wa.us  

Department of Health (DOH) 
Department of Health continues to support a number of initiatives and programs that focus on early 
childhood health and family well-being. Some current topics and weblinks include: 
 
Promoting Child Well-Care Visits 

• Child and Adolescent Well-Care Visits | Washington State Department of Health 
Promoting Universal Developmental Screening: 

• Universal Developmental Screening — A Strong Start for Children | Washington State 
Department of Health 

Ensuring Access to Nutrition  

• Women, Infants, and Children (WIC) Nutrition Program | Washington State Department of 
Health 

Partnering with Other State Agencies and Community Partners on Early Childhood Systems 

• About Early Childhood Comprehensive Systems | Healthier Washington Collaboration Portal 
(waportal.org) 

• Washington Prenatal to Three Coalition (withinreachwa.org) 
 

For more information, please contact Astrid Newell and Angie Funaiole at astrid.newell@doh.wa.gov 
and angie.funaiole@doh.wa.gov. 

https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fgcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl=https%253A%252F%252Fgovernor.wa.gov%252Fsites%252Fdefault%252Ffiles%252Fexe_order%252F23-02%252520-%252520Plain%252520Language.pdf%26data=05%257C02%257Cmichael.williams2%2540dcyf.wa.gov%257C948943da4f8f4d886d4308dcab743a8f%257C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%257C0%257C0%257C638573763238129486%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C0%257C%257C%257C%26sdata=cDKGcolSUnrKX%252BpI87DaTBeD8IjkGdvv2KNhgcmFLf8%253D%26reserved=0/1/0101019100812a55-6e59faf9-ee04-4b4a-9713-ec5923d495fc-000000/G071Cxgwqgb31dqqS-ePw6Gk4aMH0fyJuRiwXiLsJVQ=363
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fgcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com%2F%3Furl=https%253A%252F%252Fwww.dcyf.wa.gov%252Fsites%252Fdefault%252Ffiles%252Fpdf%252Frules%252FWSR24-15-069.pdf%26data=05%257C02%257Cmichael.williams2%2540dcyf.wa.gov%257C948943da4f8f4d886d4308dcab743a8f%257C11d0e217264e400a8ba057dcc127d72d%257C0%257C0%257C638573763238151619%257CUnknown%257CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%253D%257C0%257C%257C%257C%26sdata=f5RgkGQI3vd2yT5kd5vrcPNC9D4wMCcm5%252BuZAV%252FJ1%252Bk%253D%26reserved=0/1/0101019100812a55-6e59faf9-ee04-4b4a-9713-ec5923d495fc-000000/5jBcbOMMYxC40w6ezzDRVE_GSnNkVbMapXbVWOp58yw=363
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.dcyf.wa.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fpdf%2Frules%2FWSR24-14-136.pdf/1/01010190bd825e77-f5377e8b-418d-4602-9ec6-2f6714661757-000000/zMStp4hkE5_LuTr_LRxQBe5RsPpUg0SMYr5v21jQ0Ys=361
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.dcyf.wa.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fpdf%2Frules%2FWSR24-14-137.pdf/1/01010190bd825e77-f5377e8b-418d-4602-9ec6-2f6714661757-000000/J3vC9o-43VZQeFkeJ-KwbzzcdxMc3ktrkOlERyE1CGU=361
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.dcyf.wa.gov%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fpdf%2Frules%2FWSR24-10-060.pdf/1/01010190bd825e77-f5377e8b-418d-4602-9ec6-2f6714661757-000000/70URbC2Cgs4UnhtKtYxQIwcTzfknPUiTHgvDio7SxxI=361
mailto:Ryan.Guzman@k12.wa.us
https://doh.wa.gov/you-and-your-family/infants-and-children/child-and-adolescent-well-care-visits
https://doh.wa.gov/you-and-your-family/infants-and-children/health-and-safety/developmental-screening
https://doh.wa.gov/you-and-your-family/infants-and-children/health-and-safety/developmental-screening
https://doh.wa.gov/you-and-your-family/wic
https://doh.wa.gov/you-and-your-family/wic
https://waportal.org/partners/child-health/early-childhood-systems/about-early-childhood-comprehensive-systems
https://waportal.org/partners/child-health/early-childhood-systems/about-early-childhood-comprehensive-systems
https://withinreachwa.org/washington-prenatal-to-three-coalition
mailto:astrid.newell@doh.wa.gov
mailto:angie.funaiole@doh.wa.gov
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Department of Veterans Affairs (WDVA) 

 

No updates to share at this time.  
 
For more information, please contact Olivia Burley at Olivia.burley@dva.wa.gov 

Department of Social and Health Services  
• In December 2022, Congress authorized a new, permanent, summer EBT program called SUN 

Bucks. It’s a food benefit program that allows households with eligible, school-aged children 
to buy groceries during summer months when free and reduced-price school meals are not 
available. SUN Bucks provides up to $120 in food benefits to each eligible child, adjusted 
annually. Eligibility for SUN Bucks includes children aged 8 to 18 who are approved for free or 
reduced-price meals in National School Lunch Program schools and are in households 
receiving SNAP, TANF or other categorical-eligibility-based programs. 
 

• Effective Aug. 1, 2024, the way earned income for cash households is calculated will change. 
Second Substitute House Bill 1447 amends the calculation of monthly cash benefits by 
exempting the first $500 of earned income before the 50% earned income disregard is 
applied.  

 
Cash households with earned income will get a letter explaining the increase in cash benefits 
and any resulting changes to their Basic Food benefits. Staff need to be aware of the 
standardized formula to explain to the household if its members have questions. There are, 
however, no changes to staff processing or procedures for entering earned income, as ACES 
automation will correctly calculate benefits for August 2024 and beyond. 

 

• Effective July 1, 2024, CSD has opened an outstation at the Forks Transit Center located at 551 
South Forks Avenue, Forks, WA. The outstation has limited services and is open 8 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m. Monday, Wednesday and Friday. Please see the attached partner letter for more 
information. 
 

• As of July 1, 2024, per passage of Substitute House Bill 2007, families who are over their 60 
months of TANF cash assistance may qualify for an additional time-limit extension. The infant, 
toddler or postpartum time-limit extension is for parents with children in their home under 
the age of 2 who have exhausted their 60 months of TANF and continue to need aid. The 
parent must qualify for the infant, toddler or postpartum WorkFirst participation exemption 
to be eligible for this new time-limit-extension category. Please see the attached partner 
letter for more information. 

 
For more information, please contact Christian Carvajal at Christian.carvajal@dshs.wa.gov. 

 

 

mailto:Olivia.burley@dva.wa.gov
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